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“Third brother, how are you feeling recently?” Avery didn’t want to continue this heavy 
topic, so he changed the topic. 

“I’m feeling a little bad. At present, the doctors in Yonroeville can still solve my medical 
needs.” Nick laughed, “I heard that you have been studying for the past two years… 
Now you are a doctor. “ 

Avery: “Huh.” 

Nick said, “Would you like to spend a few more days here? I’ll show you around. You’re 
going to leave as soon as you come, right?” 

Avery asked, “I want to go to Jobin’s house to see.” 

Nick said, “What’s so good about Jobin’s house? After the killing of the family, the 
house has been vacant for three years.” 

Avery asked, “Then take me there. Look at the den of that criminal gang. Are there any 
people in that gang still alive?” 

“It seems that you still want to find Haze.” Nick narrowed his shrewd eyes and said, 
“The felons in that gang are all felons. They’s locked up in jail. But he doesn’t know 
anything about misdemeanors. You can’t get any results if you ask.” 

Avery: “Then please take me to the prison to see if you have any questions in the future. 
If something needs my help, I must define it.” 

Aryadelle. 

7 a.m. 

Elliot was woken up by the phone ringing. Before he could reach for his phone, Robert 
next to him climbed to the bedside table and picked up his phone. 

Layla was not at home recently, so Robert was very attached to him and always slept 
with him at night. 

Of course Elliot would not refuse his son’s request. Because Elliot has been sleeping 
with Robert recently, the relationship between father and son is getting better and 
better. 

“Baby, give your phone to Dad.” Elliot said in a hoarse voice. 



Robert immediately held the phone and handed it to his father. 

Robert: “Is it my sister?” 

Elliot took the phone, glanced at the screen, and replied, “No. It’s an uncle that you 
don’t know.” 

“Which uncle?” Robert lay in his father’s arms, looking curious. 

Elliot: “It’s your elder.” 

Elliot put his arms around his son and answered the phone with the other. 

“Elliot, have you woken up yet?” Nick had just eaten dinner, and now he was lying in a 
rattan chair with a bird cage in his hand, talking on the phone while teasing the birds. 

“It’s only seven o’clock. What’s the urgency, you have to come to me at this time?” Elliot 
got out of bed with his son, planning to take his son to Mrs. Cooper. 

“I also wanted to find you later, but I couldn’t help it! Something big has happened, you 
mustn’t guess hahaha!” Nick deliberately sold off. 

Elliot frowned, and his brain opened wide: “Kyrie has been resurrected?” 

“Pfft! How dare you guess!” Nick took the bird cage and got up from the reclining chair, 
“But I think this matter is more Kyrie’s resurrection is more interesting. You can continue 
to guess.” 

“No guessing. You will hang up if you don’t say anything.” Elliot was awakened and felt 
dizzy. 

“Hey, you’re boring like this.” Nick complained, “Avery told me at least twice, let me not 
tell you.” 
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The friendship between Nick and Avery came through Elliot. So of course Nick would 
not put Avery’s words first. 

If Nick listens to Avery and doesn’t tell Elliot about her coming to Yonroeville, others will 
tell Elliot about it. 

Nick didn’t want Elliot to know this news from others! 



“You went to Bridgedale?” Elliot carried his son downstairs. 

Mrs. Cooper heard the voice and came out, and immediately took Robert over. 

Elliot took the phone and went upstairs again. 

“Where do I have the energy to go to Bridgedale? I just came back from a business trip, 
and I didn’t have enough rest for a day, so Avery came here!” Nick laughed, and 
continued, “Don’t you know that I woke up this morning and saw her at my house, I…I 
thought I was dreaming!” 

Nick deliberately exaggerated how shocked he was about this, but he didn’t say what 
Avery was doing. 

Elliot had an intuition that this was a bit strange, so he didn’t care about his face, and 
asked in a deep voice, “Why is she looking for you?” 

“I’m afraid you won’t believe it… She came to me for Haze’s business.” Nick squinted 
his fox eyes and asked, “Did you continue to look for Haze after you returned to 
Aryadelle? Are there any new clues?” 

“She came to you for Haze’s affairs?” Elliot’s Adam’s apple rolled up and down, and the 
he felt more Strange, “What does Avery want to do?” 

“You haven’t answered my question. You answer my question first, and then I answer 
yours.” Nick said lazily. 

“I didn’t find Haze.” After hesitating for a few seconds, Elliot replied, “What exactly does 
Avery want to do?” 

Nick stopped going around in circles: “Avery said that she has been having nightmares 
recently, and that Haze asked her for help. So she came over to find Haze. Do you think 
her words are credible?” 

Elliot said without hesitation, “No.” 

Avery hated Rebecca and Haze deeply, otherwise she would not have divorced him. 

How could she come to Haze now because of a nightmare? Or, she came to Haze for 
another purpose? 

“I haven’t been in contact with her for nearly three years. Maybe she’s changed now.” 
Elliot corrected after a brief silence. 

“But I don’t think she has changed. She still feels the same to me as before. But…” Nick 
said here and paused. 



Elliot was standing at the door of the master bedroom. Because of the pause on the 
phone, his footsteps also stopped. 

He quickly thought in his mind the real reason why Avery did this. 

“When we were talking about Haze this morning, she couldn’t help crying.” Nick would 
say from what he thought was strange, “It’s quite sad to cry. At least it took longer than 
your biological father to find out about Haze’s misfortune. It’s even sadder.” 

Elliot frowned tightly: “Are you sure what you said is true?” 

How could Avery cry for Haze? 

This thing was outrageous! 

“I don’t need to lie to you about this. I asked her why, and she said that Haze and Layla 
look alike, and she might suspect that Haze is her daughter. So she wanted to find 
Haze and do DNA with Haze. ” Nick explained. 

“But now I can’t find Haze at all.” Elliot strode into the master bedroom, “Why did she 
doubt this issue now? Why didn’t she doubt it before?” 

Nick: “I don’t know about that. Maybe Haze really gave her to her recently. It’s a dream. 
I thought about it, if I have the same nightmare every day, it’s really infiltrative.” 
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Yonroeville. 

A five-star hotel. 

After Avery parted with Nick, she returned to the hotel and saw Mike in the lobby at a 
glance. 

Mike saw her and immediately got up from the sofa. 

“Avery, didn’t you see I sent you a message?” Mike waited for her in the lobby for three 
hours, “I’m going to starve to death, let’s go to dinner first!” 

“I was going to the prison, and the signal was not good there.” Avery saw that he was 
carrying his luggage, so she asked, “Have you reserved a room?” 

Mike replied, “No. You didn’t tell me your room number. I want to live next to you. Or we 
live in one Presidential suite.” 



Avery took him to the front desk and booked a suite for him and the bodyguard. 

Avery: “You two live together. I won’t change rooms.” 

Mike: “Is it on the same floor as you?” 

Avery: “Yes.” 

They booked a room, took their luggage to the room and put them away, then went to 
the hotel restaurant for dinner. 

“What were you doing in prison? Haze couldn’t be in prison, right?” Mike chatted 
casually, “I asked Chad, and Chad said that Elliot probably didn’t find Haze.” 

“Have you cried? Your eyes are swollen.” Mike sniffed and comforted her and 
continued, “Don’t be sad. It’s best to find that child, and it’s not your fault that you can’t 
find it. After all, this has already passed. It’s been three years. It’s been too long.” 

“If we do everything, we start to find reasons for ourselves before we start doing it, and 
we can’t do anything.” Avery glanced at the menu and really lost her appetite, so she 
passed the menu to Mike. 

“Then you can’t stay here all the time, can you?” Mike took the menu and glanced at 
her, “You set a deadline, if you can’t find it after a long time, forget it.” 

“I won’t stay here for a long time.” Avery picked up the kettle and poured herself a glass 
of water, and said, “Haze should not be here anymore.” 

“Oh? Do you know where she went?” Mike asked, and also handed her a glass of 
water. 

“I don’t know. I can only go to the nearby countries to find them one by one.” Avery said 
his plan, and continued, “I don’t know how long I will be looking for, but I’ll talk when I 
can’t find it!” 

“Okay, anyway, It’s okay now…but we can send someone to look for it. We don’t need 
to run around by ourselves.” Mike suggested, “As long as we pay, more people will work 
for us. We can find better detectives.” 

Avery said, “We can use any method. First of all, we have to find out whether she is still 
alive.” 

“Well…you haven’t said what you are going to do in prison today.” Mike picked up the 
water glass, took a sip of water. 



“When the Jobin family had an accident, the driver of the Jobin family took Haze away. 
So Haze didn’t die in that shooting. But the driver was a gambler, and he sold Haze to a 
criminal gang. I was going to jail today, went to meet the people of the criminal gang.” 

“Oh… did you ask for any useful information?” Mike pressed. 

Avery shook her head, “The felons are all dead. The people who are now in prison are 
all insignificant people in the gang. For example, I went to see today, there are very old 
people and middle-aged women who are in charge of cooking, and teenage children…” 

Mike listened to her words and chuckled: “Avery, your thoughts are too naive. You said 
they were insignificant people, who told you that The guards in the prison?” 

Avery: “Nick said the same thing.” 

“He’s an a$$! They all talk about people and ghosts, you trust them, it’s better to trust 
the roadside fortune-tellers..” Mike drank the water in the glass and put down the water 
glass, “Do you know what needs to be done in a criminal gang to join the gang?” 
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Avery has never been a member of a criminal gang, so naturally she doesn’t know what 
to do when she joins the gang. 

Mike whispered, “If you want to join the gang, you must show sincerity. Sincerity is to do 
a bad thing and prove that you are a bad person. So the old people and women in the 
prison are not insignificant people. Moreover, the criminals in a gang are not 
insignificant. Why do you think some people know and some don’t?” 
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Avery felt that what Mike said was very reasonable, but she was a little puzzled: “Why 
did Nick lie to me?” 

Mike: “Then how do I know?” 

“I understand why Elliot doesn’t understand? This criminal gang was destroyed by 
Elliot.” Avery continued to raise doubts. 

“Maybe these people are more strict and refuse to confess!” Mike wrote lightly, “From 
my experience, it is impossible to keep secrets in a gang.” 

“It’s like you have been in that kind of gang.” Avery saw that his water glass was empty, 
so she picked up the kettle and poured water for him. 



“You forgot what I do? As the world’s top hacker, I know a lot of unknown secrets in this 
world.” Mike said eloquently, “What you can usually see on the Internet is not in the 
online world. Ninety-five percent of the content is invisible to ordinary netizens.” 

Avery asked, “Why can’t ordinary people see the remaining ninety-five percent?” 

“Because It’s all things that the law does not allow ordinary people to see.” Mike 
explained lightly. 

Avery: “I see, you’re talking about the dark web.” 

Mike: “Yes, you can understand that.” 

“Can you find Haze on the dark web?” Avery wanted to use all available methods to find 
the child’s whereabouts. 

Mike replied, “I’ll try it later. I didn’t tell Hayden about Haze. Then you can tell him!” 

Avery: “Well.” 

Aryadelle. 

Today was Gwen’s first day of work after returning to Aryadelle. 

Ben Schaffer drove her to the company. 

Hendrix, Gwen’s domestic agent, is Lexie’s friend. Lexie explained the situation of 
Gwen to Hendrix on the phone. Hendrix said that he would definitely try his best to bring 
Gwen. 

The car stopped at the entrance of the company, Gwen got out of the car and saw 
Hendrix standing in the lobby on the first floor. 

They had seen each other’s pictures, so they recognized each other at a glance. 

“Brother Hendrix, hello. I’m Gwen.” Gwen greeted Hendrix generously. 

Hendrix took a look at Gwen and was quite satisfied with her appearance, body and 
temperament. 

“Hello, you will follow me from now on. If there is a job that suits you, I will arrange it for 
you. If you have anything, you can communicate with me at any time. I have been 
friends with Lexie for decades, you follow me, no need Restraint.” Hendrix said, looking 
at Ben Schaffer who came in with Gwen, “Who is this?” 



“Hello, this is my business card.” Ben Schaffer handed the business card over and 
introduced himself, “I’m Gwen’s boyfriend.” 

Hendrix took a careful look at the business card he handed over. 

After seeing the position of Chief Financial Officer of Sterling Group, Hendrix’s eyes 
flashed with panic. 

Lexie didn’t tell him that Gwen had such an awesome boyfriend, could it be that Lexie 
didn’t know? 

“Are you guys a serious boyfriend or girlfriend?” Hendrix pulled Gwen aside and asked 
in a low voice, “Lexie didn’t tell me.” 

“Because my relationship with him has not been settled yet.” Gwen was embarrassed 
explain. 

Ben Schaffer heard their conversation clearly. 
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“Oh, your boyfriend must be quite old, right? Is he married or unmarried? Do you have a 
future with him? You are young now, and it’s time to fight for your career…” Hendrix 
said. 

Ben Schaffer walked over and interrupted him. 

“Mr. Hendrix, I’m not married, and Gwen and I are in a serious relationship. We are 
going to get married.” As soon as Ben Schaffer said this, Hendrix looked at Gwen with a 
bewildered face. 

“You go first! You don’t have to pick me up later, I’ll go back by myself!” Gwen sent Ben 
Schaffer away. 

After Ben Schaffer left, Gwen walked up to Hendrix again: “Brother Hendrix…” 

“Don’t call me brother. I can’t afford it!” Hendrix wondered, “Your boyfriend is so good, 
Did you come out to work to pass the time?” 

“No… I’m really in a relationship with him, but I don’t know if we can get married! Who 
can say better in the future, relying on men is better than relying on yourself. In the 
future, you can arrange the work for me. I am not afraid of hardship or fatigue.” Gwen 
assured. 



Hendrix breathed a sigh of relief: “If your work is just for ticketing, then I can give you to 
someone else to take you. Because I don’t have time to play with you.” 

“Brother Hendrix, trust me, I will never treat work as a child’s play.” 

Ben Schaffer drove to Sterling Group. He originally asked for a week’s leave, but Gwen 
only took three days off, so Ben couldn’t play any more and had to come to the new 
company to report. 

He can only take leave early and go back to the company. Back at the company, he 
came to Elliot’s office. 

“Elliot, I have a question and I want to ask for your advice.” Ben entered the office and 
saw the vice president was there.” 

The vice president smiled: “We’re done talking. I’ll go out first.” 

After the vice president went out, Ben Schaffer immediately walked to the chair opposite 
Elliot and sat down. 

“Gwen has gone to work. I checked her new company in Aryadelle. It’s not a big 
company, but its strength is not bad.” Ben said, “Do you want me to directly buy shares, 
so that I can take care of Gwen.” 

Elliot glanced at him: “Why don’t you just transfer the money to her and tell her not to go 
to work.” 

“Gwen doesn’t agree. She said I used money to insult her.” Ben Schaffer looked 
helpless, “I just don’t want to let her go to work. She worked so hard, but she felt that I 
had ulterior motives. She said that I wanted to destroy her.” 

Elliot: “Is it so serious?” 

Ben Schaffer explained, “Gwen said that their business is to eat young people. If she 
doesn’t make money now, she will be old in the future. It’s even more impossible to get 
ahead. She also makes sense. So I can only let her go to work.” 

“Since you respect her so much, you should ask her directly to see if she is willing to let 
her go to work. You are her boss.” Elliot said. 

Ben: “Oh…Gwen definitely doesn’t want to.” 

“Since you know the result, why bother to ask me?” Elliot picked up the coffee cup and 
took a sip. 



“Drinking coffee early in the morning, didn’t sleep well last night?” Ben Schaffer leaned 
back in his chair and looked at him, “I asked Gwen about Avery, do you want to hear it?” 

Elliot concentrated on drinking coffee, and said to him, Turn a deaf ear. 

“There are no outsiders here, as long as you say what you want, I will…” Ben Schaffer 
teased. 

“Avery is in Yonroeville now.” Elliot put down the coffee cup and looked at him, “Gwen 
shouldn’t know, right?” 

The smile on Ben Schaffer’s face disappeared: “Why did Avery go to Yonroeville? Gwen 
only told me about her. Now that she is rich, she will not have to work for the rest of her 
life. Gwen doesn’t know how she got her money.” 

“Very rich?” Elliot murmured, “Gwen said that she is very rich. What we think is very rich 
is a concept?” 
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These words made Ben Schaffer slap the table and laugh. 

“At first, I didn’t suspect anything wrong with her words. I thought I knew a big secret. 
Now that you say this, I realize that I may be a little stupid. Gwen is very rich, how much 
money can she have? Ha? Haha! One million is a lot of money for her.” 

Seeing Ben laughing at himself, Elliot could feel that he was in a good mood. 

“Elliot, you just said that Avery went to Yonroeville, what’s the matter? You talk about it!” 
Ben Schaffer thought of this question and sat upright, “Well, why did she go to 
Yonroeville? I remember she was in Yonroeville has no relatives or friends!” 

“She wants to find Haze.” Elliot said, and rubbed his eyebrows, “She suspects that Haze 
is her child. She wants to find Haze for a paternity test.” 

“This…” Ben Schaffer had an unbelievable look on his face, “Haze has been missing for 
three years. Why did she only think of looking for Haze for a paternity test? Actually, 
when I saw Haze’s photo, I thought Haze looked like her, but I didn’t dare. After all, the 
child’s appearance is quite metaphysical. I heard that she can grow and change… It 
may be like her father and mother at a certain stage.” 

Elliot whispered, “Why did Avery suddenly have this idea? She has seen pictures of 
Haze before. It stands to reason that if she wants to doubt, she can’t doubt it now.” 



“Yeah! It’s been three years, and I almost forget what Haze looks like. Does Avery look 
at Haze’s photos every day?” Ben Schaffer wondered, “She is looking for Haze in 
Yonroeville now, who told you? Is it Nick?” 

Elliot: “Well.” 

“Then do you want to go over there?” Ben Schaffer raised his eyebrows and asked, 
“Didn’t we find Haze at the beginning? You must not have let go of this daughter. Since 
Avery is also looking for this child, you can go and find her together. Haze is really the 
daughter of the two of you…” 

Ben Schaffer paused when he said this. 

This thing is so exciting! 

If Haze is really their daughter, Ben doesn’t know how they will end up. After all, the two 
of them got divorced for this child in the first place. 

“Do you think this is possible?” Elliot was shocked by his assumption. 

“Isn’t there a saying that aside from all the impossible, the rest, no matter how 
unbelievable, are facts. Haze is like Layla, and Layla is like Avery. After reasoning like 
this, how can Haze be Avery? how can Haze is Avery’s child?” Ben Schaffer’s tone 
became more serious, “Furthermore, Avery will not doubt Haze’s life experience for no 
reason, is it possible that she knows some facts that we don’t know?” 

Elliot’s eyes were deep, and his brain was running at a high speed. 

“Elliot, you’d better go to Yonroeville to see! Whether Haze is Rebecca’s daughter or 
Avery’s daughter, this child has already been determined to be your daughter anyway.” 
Ben Schaffer said. 

“I can’t let Robert go.” Elliot thought about how lonely and pitiful Robert would be after 
he left, Robert was left alone. 

“There’s nothing to let it go. He’s three years old now, and he can say that he can run. If 
you think he’s too lonely, you can ask Shea to bring the child to accompany him more! 
It’s really not good but I’ll help you take care of the child that’s fine.” 

“You help me take care of the child?” Elliot thought this sentence was ironic, “You can’t 
even handle a woman, can you handle my son?” 

Ben Schaffer shrugged helplessly, “Your son is much easier to handle than your sister. 
I’ll take Robert to eat and drink. Having fun, I guarantee that Robert will like me. I am 
good to Gwen, and Gwen always thinks I have other plans. I know your heart has been 



shaken. You go first and see if you can figure out Avery. Why did Avery suddenly pay 
attention to Haze’s affairs?” 

Yonroeville. 

The sun was rising, and the sun shone through the light-colored curtains into the hotel 
room. 

Avery woke up from a nightmare. After waking up, she stared blankly at the strange 
things in the room, and beads of sweat fell from her forehead. 

After a while, the doorbell rang. 

She walked to the door and opened the door. 

“Have you had a power outage here?” Mike was sweating profusely, and pressed the 
switch in her room, but the light didn’t turn on, “This is a broken hotel, and the power is 
still out! It’s killing me!” 

Mike’s voice settled, There was a sound of fire truck sirens downstairs. 
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“Fire.” After Avery finished speaking, he immediately pulled Mike and ran outside. 

Other guests on the same floor also came out of the room one after another. Because 
of the power outage, the elevator was unavailable, and everyone had to leave through 
the safe passage. 

Fortunately, there was no crowding. 

When everyone descended to the first floor in an orderly manner, they smelled a 
pungent burnt smell. 

“It’s a fire on the first floor.” Avery took Mike out of the hotel, and after breathing in the 
fresh air, he breathed a sigh of relief. 

“It seems to be the restaurant we ate at last night.” Mike took a breath and coughed a 
few times, “Fortunately, it wasn’t a fire when we ate last night, it’s f*cking terrible!” 

Avery: “Such a big fire, if it wasn’t made by humans, then there would be a big problem 
with the hotel’s firefighting.” 



“I was sleepy to death in the early morning, but now I am completely awake.” Mike said, 
looking at Avery, “Isn’t that the clothes you wore last night? You didn’t take a shower 
last night?” 

Avery blushed: “I was so sleepy last night, I plan to get up this morning to wash.” 

“Then why don’t we change hotels!” Mike thought Change hotel to catch up. 

Avery: “But our luggage is still in this hotel. Let’s take our luggage out when the fire is 
out!” 

“Okay! Let’s have breakfast first!” Mike dragged her away from the hotel door. 

Now there are crowds of watchers and guests who escaped from the hotel at the 
entrance of the hotel. 

They found a breakfast shop near the hotel and sat down. 

Avery was hot and stuffy, worried about the fire in the hotel, so she had no appetite. 

Mike brought her a bowl of porridge and put it in front of her. 

“Many people came over for breakfast today, and there’s nothing left in the store.” Mike 
was having fun, he continued, “We’re not too late, at least we still have porridge to drink. 
The people who come later have no more porridge to drink.” 

In response, Avery lowered her head and drank the porridge. 

At the next table, someone chatted about the hotel fire. 

“I heard that the hotel wanted to fire an employee in the restaurant, but the employee 
didn’t want to leave. The two sides didn’t reach an agreement, so the employee 
deliberately set fire to it.” 

“Why is this person so extreme? There is a place to stay, can this person find another 
job after leaving this hotel?” 

“Yes! This person entered the restaurant by relationship. Because she looks a bit 
handsome, and she is with the chef. , so the head chef opened the back door for her.” 

“Since this person looks a bit good-looking, why can’t she go and stay in this hotel?” 

“Because this person has no identity and came from a criminal gang which is escaped 
from the criminal gang… More than two years ago, the criminal gang was wiped out, 
and only she survived and escaped.” 



“D*mn it! No wonder the hotel wants to fire her! No wonder she was able to deliberately 
set fire to it. Such a terrible thing!” 

… 

Avery got up from the chair when she heard this. She quickly ran towards the hotel. 

 


